
1                                                                                                                                                                     JUNE, 2023 
 

THE GOOD NEWS Newsletter                                                              Memorial United Methodist Church 
 Volume 86, No. 6 – June, 2023                                                                                                                     Avon, CT  
Kay Hunter, Editor                                                   
                                        
                                                                                                                             

Guiding To and Growing Through the Christian Life               
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________                                         

Pastor, Rev. Sungmu Lee PhD 
 

  Parsonage Phone: (860) 507-6081              Cell Phone: (631) 456-1713                    Email: sungmulee@icloud.com 
 

Church Office: (860) 673-2111   
Office Fax: (860) 673-5777  
Church Email: avonmumc@gmail.com  
Website: avonunitedmethodist.com     
 
Church Office Hours:   Tue, Wed, Fri  9 am - 2 pm 
Church Sexton Hours:  Mon-Fri 6:30 am - 10:30 am 

 

 Sunday Worship Schedule: 
     8:30am Worship Service with Communion  
     9:30am Sunday School for all ages 
    10:30am Family Worship Service  
On line worship:  
     Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/avon.mumc/     
     Youtubehttps://www.youtube.com/user/AvonMUMC 

 
 
In May we celebrated Mother’s Day.  
In June we celebrate and remember 
our fathers.  As Sungmu wrote in his 
article last month, we all recognize 
that those who had been abused or 
ignored by their fathers may not have 
good feelings as they call God the 
Father.  But we have all had those 
men in our lives that have been like a 
father to us. 
 
When we were a child, he was strong and 
powerful.  We knew he would stand between us 
and danger.   
 
He has integrity.  He models moral behavior 
through his life and his words.  Many of these men 
will often say “a man is only as good as his word”.  
We want to be like him. 
 
He is approachable.  We can talk to him, sharing 
our thoughts, our hopes and dreams, our fears and 
concerns, knowing he will listen and be thoughtful 
and respectful.  We can trust him not to share our 
confidences. 

He is loving and dependable.  He 
has expectations of us, not in a 
worldly sense of success, but in 
the “content of our character”.  He 
set the standards. 
 
I am realizing that I could continue 
listing qualities of good men, good 
fathers, for pages.  We already 
have all the information we need 

on this topic.  A protector.  A strong shield in times 
of trouble. Just and merciful.    Loving.  Slow to 
anger and of great kindness.  The scriptures are 
filled with what God is like.  Just read the Psalms. 
 
I have to take this opportunity to say how God 
blessed me with my father.  He was one of the 
finest men I have ever known.  On this Father’s 
Day I will thank God for him.  Take your opportunity 
to thank or remember those men in your life who 
have fathered you. 
 
Diane Hornaday 
MUMC Lay Leader 
  

mailto:sungmulee@icloud.com
mailto:avonmumc@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/avon.mumc/
https://www.youtube.com/user/AvonMUMC
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PLEASE NOTE: 
 

SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE BEGINS 
SUNDAY, JUNE 18 

 
9:30 WORSHIP SERVICE  

FOLLOWED BY FELLOWSHIP HOUR 
 
 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 
 
“Happy Birthday!” to the following 
people who are celebrating 
birthdays this month. 

  1   Jarrett Baker  
  1   Tina Tardiff 
  2   James Kennedy 
  2   Courtney Robinson 
  5   Becca Hallock 
  6   Ruthellen Corbett 
  8   Jeff Notestine 
10   Ashley Arnold Rau 
13   Maribel Corbett 
 

14   Lea Johnson 
16   Mandy Roberts 
19   Heather Kelsey 
23   Dawn Louise Giese 
24   John Zehren  
26   Jeff Tremback 
27   Christin Daley 
28   Nicole Gregory  
29   Mollie Baker  
 

 
JUNE ANNIVERSARIES 

 

“Happy Anniversary” to the following people who 
are celebrating anniversaries this month.  
 

Paul and Jean Anderson 
Jim and Sue Campbell 

Mark AND Courtney Borenstein 
John and Bev Perotti 

Nat and Kim Brinn 
 

If you would like your special day(s) added, 
please notify the church office at 
avonmumc@gmail.com.  .   
 

 
REMEMBERING THOSE 
WHO HAVE TROUBLE 

GETTING OUT AND  
THOSE NEEDING A 

PRAYER 
 

A card would be so appreciated.   
 
Judy C. 
The Residence at  
            Brookside 
117 Simsbury Rd. 
Avon, CT 06001 
 
Cheryl M. 
209 West Side Blvd. 
Unionville, CT 06085 

Katie M. 
11 Briarwood Road 
Farmington, CT 06032 
 
 
 
Lorraine Z. 
9 Keystone Circle 
Avon, CT 06001 

mailto:avonmumc@gmail.com
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CAR SHOW 
Saturday, June 3   

12-4 
Rain date June 10 

 
 

All makes and models!!!  Free food for all – free 
raffle.  Invite your friends, neighbors, family to join 
you for our first ever Car Show at Memorial. 
 
Come be a presence to welcome folks from our 
community to Memorial to make them want to 
come back again and again.  
______________________________________ 

 
FINANCE 

COMMITTEE 
Greg Slone 

 
Adjusting for carryover from last year, the current 
general fund balance as of the end of April was 
roughly a year to date deficit of $2,000.   
 
To address new Connecticut retirement savings 
laws, the church will be offering retirement 
savings options to most paid church employees 
(including the Churchery school).  The treasurer 
Walt Sargent will be providing information 
packets to all church employees (including the 
Churchery school) except for the pastor (who is 
already enrolled) in the near future.   
 
The retirement savings accounts are part of the 
WesPath retirement savings program that serves 
the United Methodist Church.  Employees are 
required to fill out and sign the form designating if 
they choose to invest in the program (and at what 
amount) or if they choose to opt out of the 
program.  The amount invested in the retirement 
accounts will be deducted directly from payroll on 
a pretax basis. 
 
 

 
CHECK OUT OUR FACEBOOK  

FOR NEWS!  Avon Mumc 
 
 

MEMORIAL 
GARDEN 

Greetings to you from 
the Garden Committee, 

 
The Memorial Garden welcomes you, one and all.  
Mother Nature does not discriminate on any basis 
and welcomes everyone to the garden to enjoy its 
peacefulness and its beauty. 
 
The garden tasks are in full swing to get us ready 
for the summer.  We completed our first  
workday in April to get the ball rolling and now we 
have more plans to implement for the month of 
June. The annuals have been planted, the 
irrigation system is up and running, we have 
completed our annual visit with the arborist to 
ensure that all of the trees in our care are healthy, 
we have trimmed, we have weeded, we have 
removed some items which did not survive the 
winter, we have transplanted some flowers, we 
have trimmed some bushes, we have raised the 
US and Methodist flags on the flagpole, etc, etc, 
etc. To use an old phrase, we have not let any 
grass grow under our feet. And why do we do all 
this work? Plain and simple. So that everyone 
may enjoy the beauty of the garden.  
 
The Garden Committee has restarted its monthly 
meetings, the 4th Tuesday of each month.  Please 
join our committee to help keep this garden gem 
polished and beautiful for many years to 
come.    We are looking for new members who 
don't mind getting their fingernails dirty 
occasionally.   If you are an avid gardener or just 
a novice, please consider joining us in the 
garden. No prior training is necessary, only a 
desire to work with Mother Nature to make a 
beautiful garden for ALL to enjoy.   Please 
contact Jeff Tremback (Garden Committee 
chairperson) or anyone else on the committee. 
Membership on the Garden Committee  is a very 
rewarding experience.    PLEASE join us. 
 
The garden belongs to ALL so please come to 
enjoy its beauty and its serenity. Please schedule 
some time to visit the garden each week and 
mark it on your calendar.   Block out some special 
time to relax and recharge your soul. 
  
God bless, Jeff Tremback-Memorial Garden Chair 



 

4                                                                                                                                                                     JUNE, 2023 
 

REPORT OF 
TRUSTEES 

John Fillian, Chair 
 
 
I would like to open up a topic with you that has 
been in discussion with the trustees for a while. 
With the changes and new activities that are 
being planned through the revitalization 
committee and our overall outreach program, 
there have been more outdoor activities planned. 
(As there should be, We do have a beautiful piece 
of property)  This being said. Our focus has been 
on the appearance and maintenance of our 
property. A quick walk-through survey was done 
and this is what we found.  
 
We have approximately 3000 ft.² of garden bed. 
83 bushes 26 midsize trees and 20 large trees. 
These numbers do not include memorial garden. 
Unfortunately, we have no provisions to maintain 
these plants. Trustees has a spring cleanup, 
which entails the correction of what I call the sins 
of winter. This would be snow plow divot repair, 
pick up and storing snow stakes, cleaning up of 
branches and miscellaneous. The fall cleanup is 
to prepare the grounds for winter. During these 
two events, we do end up spending a lot of time 
tending the plants. 
 
Two days a year, that is no way near the amount 
of time to keep up with the trimming of the trees 
and bushes, weeding of the beds, edging, 
maintaining the mulch around the gardens etc. 
We feel as though proper and continuous 
maintenance of these beds and trees, would 
consist of multiple hours a week. 
 
We understand many of these plants have a 
purpose. Some being to hide gas pipes, Hide air 
conditioning condensers, And some would say, 
soften the harsh look of our exterior. Leaving the 
question, how do we maintain these plants and 
beds, keep their purpose and use them to 
enhance the visual appearance of our church. 
 
It’s quite a task, that’s understood. In 
conversation, we’ve came to a conclusion that in 
order to begins to take on this task we believe the 
first thing that has to be done is to reduce the 
maintenance footprint.  A smaller footprint leads 

to less trimming, less pruning, less mulch, less 
hours, less work.  
 
A well maintained smaller garden is much more 
appealing than a semi maintained larger garden. 
This topic is wide open for discussion and various 
viewpoints are encouraged. The following is a 
thought on how to begin to lighten the 
maintenance load of our exterior. And still 
maintain the purpose of the plants. 
 

 
With The new pavilion being built in our front yard 
these stairs to the patio will be used much more 
often than they are now. The removal of the 
plants circled in red will give us better access to 
the stairs. 
 

 
Removal of circled plants . Opening up more 
grass area. And still maintaining a visual appeal 
and blocking gas pipe.  
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Removal of circled plants. The tree and plants to 
the right will remain as a nice visual entrance to 
the sanctuary.  

 

Green circled plants would be moved to the 
space in front of the wall. Creating a continuous 
bed. The ground in front of balance of the plants 
would be turned into grass. Ground cover, irises 
could be moved to the Churchery school bed. The 
early flowers could be left to grow through the 
grass. These flowers bloom before the grass 
needs cutting 

 
 

Two bushes in red box to be moved to location 
against wall 
 

 
 
Green box would be location of bushes from the 
previous picture. Existing bushes in green circle 
relocated to in front of existing bushes against the 
wall. Space in front of bushes to be turned into 
grass. Early flowers to be left to grow. And later 
blooming flowers to be moved to Churchery 
school bed 
 
 
 

 
Remove weeds. transplant, irises and 
miscellaneous to the space for ground cover 
 
 
 
Again, the thought is reducing the footprint, 
reducing the work, maintaining a visual appeal 
and maintaining the purpose.  
 
Your thoughts are encouraged. 
Thank you. 
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REVITALIZATION TASK FORCE 
UPDATE 

John Baily, Chairperson 
 

It’s been a year since a group of MUMC members 
began the Revitalization effort at MUMC. Rather 
than lamenting the toll that COVID had taken on 
our membership and finances, this group took the 
initiative with the approval of Pastors Joseph and 
Lee to begin revitalization.  
 
We kicked this off with a highly successful picnic 
on the church grounds and continued with a 
variety of events over the ensuing months.  
failures of this effort to date. Attendance has 
We have begun to evaluate the success and 
largely improved, but despite our efforts, our 
youth programs are still a work in progress.  
 
Greg Slone, Chair of our  MUMC Finance 
committee reports we are still projecting a deficit 
for 2013 but that projected amount has been cut 
significantly. We still need to grow our 
contributions over the rest of the year.  
 
Attendance at our planned events has largely met 
or exceeded our expectations. However we have 
not met our goal of drawing our neighboring 
communities into our activities or our services. 
We need everyone to invite friends and 
neighbors.  
     
We still have a relatively small group planning 
and executing our activities. We need more of 
you to get involved [even if it’s only setting tables 
or washing dishes].  You are welcome to join our 
meetings on the fourth Tuesday of every month 
at 7 pm either in person or online. 

 

 

 

MUMC WORK DAY 
Laura Gorden   

 
 
A MUMC work day is 
being planned for  
June 24.   
 
We are holding a work day to complete two 
projects in the community and to work on the 
gazebo project on the church grounds.  We will 
begin the work day at 9 AM and finish the day with 
a shared dinner at the church.  If the projects 
aren’t completed on Saturday, we will either finish 
them on Sunday or schedule another Saturday 
work day.  This work day is open to anyone who 
would like to help their fellow neighbor.  

Please let me know via the church office if you 
are interested in participating.  Responses are 
needed by June 10.  

______________________________________ 
 

JUNE FAMILY 
PICNIC 
Sunday,  
June 25 

 
 

Following worship, please join us for a picnic to 
kick off the summer season at Memorial.   We’ll 
be providing hot dogs and beverages.  Please 
bring your favorite picnic dish to share.   
 
We will be looking for helpers to set up tables and 
chairs outside – come early (9 am) if you are 
willing and able to assist with this.   
 
You are welcome to bring outdoor games for all 
to enjoy.  Also lawn chairs for your comfort.   Hope 
to see you ALL there.   

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://avonmumc.org/contact-us
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AVON MEMORIAL UMC  
YOUTH GROUP 

Jenn Lamoureux 
 
On Saturday May 6 six youth enjoyed an 
afternoon of fun with a variety of activities at 
Sonny’s Place in Somers, CT.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEXT EVENT….. 

POOL PARTY 
HOSTED BY 
TARDIFFS 

Sunday June 11 
1-4pm. 

 
 

103 Barnes Hill Rd in Burlington Ct 06013. 
MYF and families are welcome. Please RSVP to 
bmwchick11474@aol.com or call 860-302-8899. 
 
 
Upcoming events include:   
 
Rock Climbing/Glastonbury - Greg & Beth Slone 
Basketball, games, BBQ at MUMC - Matt  Chalise 

Ross  
Ropes Course – Picnic Lunch at Winding Trails -

Steve & Jenn Lamoureux 
 
Activities continuing in the fall – already in the 

works.   
 
 
             

 
 
 
              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
______________________________________ 
 
 

KEEPING MUMC “PEANUT FREE” 

 
While we cannot guarantee MUMC 
will be totally peanut free, we 
would appreciate your help in 
making every effort to support a 
peanut free environment when you 
are bringing something for yourself or to share at 
meetings or events at Memorial -in the interest of 
safety and wellbeing of all and especially our little 
ones. 
 
 
 

mailto:bmwchick11474@aol.com
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FROM PASTORAL CARE: 

 
 THURSDAY LUNCH BUNCH 

 
Lunch Bunch is a casual get 
together of MUMCers every 
Thursday at noon (except week 
of First Friday Potluck Lunch).  
We bring our own lunches, 
sometimes share some cookies.  It has become 
such an enjoyable custom.   
 
With the warmer weather upon us, we have 
begun to meet in the Memorial Garden when the 
weather permits it.  In addition to enjoying a meal 
together, we share stories, memories and even 
discuss current affairs a bit. Always lively 
conversation and fellowship.  Won’t you join us?  
Just pack up your own lunch, and grab a lawn 
chair (limited bench space available.)  There’s 
always room for more!!!  Just give us a try!!!!! 
______________________________________ 

 
 

FIRST FRIDAY POTLUCK LUNCH 
TO HONOR OUR NONAGENARIANS 

AND CENTENARIANS!!! 
Friday, June 2 – 12 noon 

 
Please join us on Friday, June 2 when we gather 
to honor MUMC’s nonagenarians and 
centenarians.  We’ll honor all – even those who 
have moved to a warmer climate!!!  We’ll have 
special entertainment and share special 
memories.   Please join us – Bring your favorite 
dish to share if you can, but not required.     
______________________________________ 

 
 
 

 
KEEP US INFORMED! 

 
Just a reminder that if you should hear of 
someone from the congregation who is ill or has 
another need for pastoral care, please notify the 
church office who will share the info with the 
Pastor and Pastoral Care Committee.  
 
Too often we all think someone else has passed 
on this information especially to the Pastor and 
that is not always the case. Thanks for your help 
in keeping us all informed and able to keep all in 
prayer. 
 

 

FELLOWSHIP HOUR 
Linda Kime 

 
Fellowship Hour is back in full 
swing down in Fellowship Hall 

after Sunday worship.  Keeping it very light and 
simple this year.  We appreciate the committee 
members giving us this service.   
 
June Fellowship Hour Host is… 
 
EDUCATION COMMITTEE 
 
MUMC’s Education Committee organizes, 
supervises and oversees the total program of 
Christian education for all age levels including 
Sunday School, Children’s Church, Vacation 
Bible Camp, and adult studies.  Also  coordinates 
and oversees workshops and events for children 
for special occasions including Christmas 
pageant, Advent and Holy Week workshops and 
Reverse Trick-or-Treat and Valentine visits to 
local convalescent home, and recognition of 
graduates and confirmands. 
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MUMC TEAM FOR RELAY FOR LIFE 
OF FARMINGTON VALLEY 

 
Relay For Life of Farmington Valley was again a 
fabulous success and had 1200+ people in 
attendance!! We passed our $400,000 goal and 
will once again be recognized as a top Relay 
event in the U.S.  Luckily, we postponed it to 
Sunday so everyone could enjoy dry walking 
weather, emotional ceremonies/speakers, 
dancing, eating, and finally dusk lighting of 
hundreds of luminaria bags along track, then the 
remembrance torches.  MUMC is recognized as 
raising $3359 towards the fight against 
cancer!!  Although we only had Samantha Kime 
for a couple hours giving out hugs, Chalise Ross 
was there with Ella's team and Steven Baily was 
there supporting Alex and Thomas' teams. Kay, 
Brian, Alexa and Justin Hunter at their Charlotte's 
campsite.  And Joan Robinson stopped by!  
 
Cinco de Mayo supper was enjoyed by ~40 
attendees. Workers also had fun (John Fillian, 
Dave Chase, Tad and Vicky Kuziak, Kathryn 
Robinett, Laura Gorden, Linda Arnold, Linda 
Kime)! The dinner raised $350 cash, $300 in 
donation checks.  The other $2709 came in as 
online additional generous donations.  Our 
church name was announced several times 
because of the "virtual Survivor bibs" pick-up was 
at our campsite.  
 
My hope next year is that we can get more 
MUMCers there to show our community what a 
friendly group we are! 
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SOMETHING OLD? 
SOMETHING NEW? 

 
MONTHLY POTLUCK 

SUPPERS 
 

Our “first” monthly Pot Luck supper brought out 
about 20 members and friends who enjoyed an 
evening of a variety of food, fellowship and 
conversation.  We will continue with a monthly 
Pot Luck Supper, the next being FRIDAY, JUNE 
16 AT 5:30.  We hope you will join us for the 
opportunity to share a meal and some great 
fellowship, conversation and getting to know each 
other better.   
 
Suppers are open to the public.  Please invite 
family, friends and neighbors to join you.   If you 
can, bring your favorite casserole, main dish, 
vegetable, salad, rolls/bread or dessert to share, 
but it’s not compulsory.   
_________________________________ 

 
 

STAFF-PARISH 
RELATIONS 

(SPR) 

 
REDUCED HOURS FOR THE SEXTON  

LET’S ALL PITCH IN!!! 
(Linda Kime / Matt Ross, Co-Chairs) 

 

Our Church Sexton weekly hours have been 
reduced as of May 1. SPRC worked 
collaboratively with Bill (at his request) to reduce 
his hours.  While we know he will continue to 
keep our church neat and tidy, we all need to do 
our part to assist and help lighten the burden.   
 
If your committee, group, or family uses the 
church, please be sure to help out by cleaning up 
after yourself including returning any furniture that 
was moved and taking out garbage and recycling 
to dumpsters. 
 

BEREAVEMENT 
SUPPORT GROUP 
VISION, PURPOSE 

Allen Nixon   
 

 
 
 

Everyone grieves differently and in their own way, 
and your grief will vary from day to day.  There is 
no simple answer or definitive process for your 
grief, but know that you are not alone.  This is the 
fundamental benefit of MUMC’s Bereavement  
Support Group, knowing you are not alone and to 
remember Christ is always with you, and His 
grace supports us. 
 
This Support Group provides a safe place to 
share each other’s experiences, concerns and 
emotions that may be causing pain. Talking with 
the group about one’s experiences with grief and 
listening to what others have experienced affords 
a great benefit to understand and process our 
personal grief. 
 
Your time with the Bereavement Support Group 
is a time specifically set aside for you to process 
your grief, away from distractions and the day-to-
day frustrations and interruptions we all 
experience.  Here you may cry, remain silent, and 
express your emotions without fear of judgment, 
as the members of this group understand what 
you are going through. 
 
The Bereavement Support Group meets the third 
Wednesday of every month, except July and 
August, from 10 am to 11:30am. The meeting is 
held in the parlor and also on Zoom; the Zoom 
meeting ID and password will be sent to Group 
members several days prior to the meeting. 
 
______________________________________ 
 
 
 

CHECK OUT OUR FACEBOOK 
 FOR NEWS!  Avon Mumc 
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SEEKING GRADUATE INFORMATION 
Education Committee 

We would love to share information on your 
academic accomplishments with the 
congregation. If you are a recent high school 
graduate (or a member in your family), please 
send information, including the name of the high 
school and future plans, along with a class or 
similar picture (can be scanned and returned). 
We would also appreciate information on any 
recent college degrees. Please email information 
to Beth Slone at aliannabet@yahoo.com. 

______________________________________ 

THE OTHER GOOD 
BOOK GROUP 

[Contact: Heather Kelsey, 
hrmkels@aol.com 
(860) 670-1163] 

 
Our June discussion will center on The Last  
Runaway by Tracy Chevalier. “In New York 
Times bestselling author Tracy Chevalier’s 
newest historical saga, she introduces Honor 
Bright, a modest English Quaker who moves to 
Ohio in 1850, only to find herself alienated and 
alone in a strange land. Sick from the moment 
she leaves England, and fleeing personal 
disappointment, she is forced by family tragedy to 
rely on strangers in a harsh, unfamiliar 
landscape. Nineteenth-century America is 
practical, precarious, and unsentimental, and 
scarred by the continuing injustice of slavery. In 
her new home Honor discovers that principles 
count for little, even within a religious community 
meant to be committed to human 
equality. However, drawn into the clandestine 
activities of the Underground Railroad, a network 
helping runaway slaves escape to freedom, 
Honor befriends two surprising women who 
embody the remarkable power of defiance. 
Eventually she must decide if she too can act on 
what she believes in, whatever the personal 
costs.” [goodreads.com] 
 
We will meet Sunday, June 18th at 7pm in the 
Parlor (and on Zoom) and all are welcome! 

 

2023 
VACATION  

BIBLE CAMP 
“HERO HOTLINE” 

August 14-18, 2023 
9:00 am – 12:00 pm 

 

Age 3 as of 8/14 (must be potty trained) to those 
completing Grade 4 

$20 per child; max. $50 per family 

In the depths of a colorful underground cave, is 
the beating heart of the hero community, the 
Hero Hotline Headquarters where everyone’s 
gifts are valued and every hero has a role to play. 
Each day at the Hero Hotline Headquarters, 
superheroes of all ages and abilities answer the 
call and join the Professor and veteran hero, 
Super Meer the Meerkat, to provide expert 
assistance and solutions to Hero Teams 
everywhere. 

All children are invited to participate in Vacation 
Bible Camp – we have no limit on number of 
registrations.  Mark your calendars.  

You can register your child (grandchild, niece, 
nephew, friend) by going to the following link: 

          avonmumc.mycokesburyvbs.com 

Or through the MUMC website:  

            avonunitedmethodist.com 

A successful Vacation Bible Camp requires 
numerous volunteers to lead the various 
activities as listed above as well as group leaders 
and aids, including youth.  Won’t you consider 
being part of this group?  We promise the 
rewards outweigh the efforts!!!   

Questions?  Contact: 
 
Beth Slone at aliannabet@yahoo.com or  
Kay Hunter via the church office 
  

mailto:aliannabet@yahoo.com
mailto:hrmkels@aol.com
https://avonmumc.org/contact-us
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CHURCHERY 
SCHOOL NEWS 
Jean Baron, Director 

 
 

We finished off our year with our 4-year olds 
Concert and picnics for 2, 3 and 4 year olds. 

 

 
2 Yr. Old Picnic 

CT CENTRAL COOPERATIVE PARISH 
SPONSORED EVENTS  

 
KIDS FOR 

 CHRIST DAY  
Bakerville UMC 

June 3  11 am–1 pm 
 

A fun day for kids of all ages!!!   1087 Litchfield 
Turnpike (Route 202), New Hartford.  Invite 
friends and neighbors to join you!!! 
 
Games, foods, crafts, storytelling and more!!!  
Invite friends to join you!!! 
 
 
MEADOW GATHERING 

Saturday, June 24 
11 am- 2 pm 

(Rain date Sun., 8/25 1-3 pm) 
 
Fellowship & Food in the Litchfield Woods!!! 
White Memorial Conservation Center, 80 
White Hall Road, Litchfield.  Food provided 
(welcome to bring goodies to share).  Bring own 
chairs, blankets, games, etc. 
 
Gather in meadow.  Variety of guided walks, 
conversation circle to share stories.  Center 
museum will be open, admission free to members 
of our group.   
 
Contact Maggie Bucklin at maggiebucklin@gmail 
for more information. 
 
CT CENTRAL COOPERATIVE PARISH 

CHURCH EVENTS 
 

Sat. 6/3 – Community Tag & Bake Sale -  9am-
3:30 pm    Plainville UMC, 56 Red Stone 
Hill, Plainville 

Mon-Fri 6/19-23 Vacation Bible School Hero 
Hotline – 5:45-7:45 pm  Free – Pre-K – Gr 
5. Prospect UMC, 99 Summer St., Bristol 

          To register:  Prospect United Methodist 
Church · My Cokesbury VBS 

Sat. 6/24 – Ice Cream Social / Movie Night – 7 
pm Plainville UMC, 56 Red Stone Hill, 
Plainville -  RSVP by 6/18 860 747 2328 

 

https://prospect-united-methodist-church.mycokesburyvbs.com/?fbclid=IwAR1w-fsfCCFgjuy-bz6mPZ1tShyZbQM0CBtCXycnluN1mmakBIgoHYY-vjA
https://prospect-united-methodist-church.mycokesburyvbs.com/?fbclid=IwAR1w-fsfCCFgjuy-bz6mPZ1tShyZbQM0CBtCXycnluN1mmakBIgoHYY-vjA
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OPPORTUNITIES FOR 
ALTAR FLOWERS 

Barbara Chase /  
Linda Arnold  

 
 
The 2023 Calendar for altar flowers is up and 
running.  Choose a week for your arrangement by 
using our online Sign-Up-Genius form with its 
easy to-follow directions. Just go to the church 
website, avonunitedmethodist.com, and choose 
ALTAR FLOWERS in the left-hand column. This 
will connect you to the Sign-Up-Genius Church 
Flowers order form with its easy-to-follow 
directions. If you would rather not use the Sign-
Up Genius, contact Linda Arnold via the church 
office. She will be glad to reserve a week for you. 
 
Due to rising costs of flowers, the price for altar 
flowers is now $40. 
 
If you ordered Altar Flowers for a Sunday Service 
and are not able to pick up on Sunday, they will 
be available for pickup in the MUMC office during 
the office hours of Tuesday, Wednesday and  
Friday 9:00am - 2:00pm. 
 
At this time, July 2 and 9  are open for a flower 
dedication.  Please consider this and any other 
future dates.   
_________________________________ 

 
MEAL FOR WINSTED 

Laura Gorden 
 
June 3 is the next date to serve Winsted.  One 
person is needed to help prepare the meatloaf 
meal starting at 8 AM.  At 9:30 AM 2 additional 
volunteers are needed to help fill 64 individual 
takeout food containers for delivery to Winsted.  
At 10:00 someone is needed to help deliver the 
food to Winsted and it is nice to have an additional 
person to wash the dishes and clean the kitchen.    
PLEASE LET ME KNOW IF YOU CAN HELP 
WITH THIS MISSION PROJECT. 
 
The 2023 Schedule for Winsted meals is: 
        June 3  October 7 
        August 5 December 2 

MEMORIAL’S FOOD PANTRY 

Please help keep our food 
pantry stocked.  The 3rd Sunday 
of each month please bring non-
perishable food items to drop off in 
a cart that will be at the back of the 
sanctuary.  At all other times food 
items can be dropped off in the 

blue bin located outside the kitchen or you can 
just put your food items inside the food pantry 
cupboard located in the upper parking lot of the 
church. 
 
Most useful food pantry donations: 

Boxed milk or Powdered milk 
Pasta sauce and pasta 
Mac and cheese 
Canned vegetables/fruits 
Single serve applesauce and fruit cups 
Soups 
Tuna 
Canned meats 
Beef Stew 
Stuffing 
Knorr sides 
Single serve rice cups 
Beans/black, red, navy, baked 
Cereal 
Instant Oatmeal 
Cereal bar/protein bars/ granola bars 
Cracker packs 
Peanut butter 
Jelly 
Coffee/Tea/Hot Chocolate 
Vegetable Oil 
Cake mix/Cookie mix 
Mayonnaise/Salad dressing 
Personal hygiene products 

 
 

MAILING LIST FOR NEWSLETTER 
 
If you would like to be added to the mailing list, 

for the newsletter to be mailed to your home 
monthly, please email the church office at 

avonmumc@gmail.com.  
______________________________________ 
 

https://avonmumc.org/contact-us
https://avonmumc.org/contact-us
mailto:avonmumc@gmail.com
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MEMORIAL UM CHURCH 
867 WEST AVON ROAD 
AVON, CT 06001 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Date Time Pg. Event 
Fri        6/2 12 pm 8 First Friday Pot Luck Lunch – Honoring our Nonagenarians 

and Centenarians!!! 
Sat.      6/3 11 am-1 pm 12 Kids For Christ Day (CT Central Cooperative Parish) 
Sat.      6/3 12-4 3 Car Show at MUMC 
Sun      6/11 1-4 pm 7 Youth Pool Party at Tardiffs 
Fri       6/16         5:30 pm 10 Pot Luck Supper 
Sun     6/18  9:30 am 2 SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE BEGINS 
Sun     6/18 10:30 am 11 Graduate Recognition 
Sat.      6/24 11 am-2 pm 12 A Meadow Gathering  ((CT Central Cooperative Parish) 
Sun     6/25 10:30 am 6 Summer Family Picnic 

 
 
 
 

PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE TO FIND OUT 
LATEST HAPPENINGS! 

www.avonunitedmethodist.com  

http://www.avonunitedmethodist.com/

